
 

April 29, 2015 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable John Barker, Chairperson 

House Committee on Judiciary 

Statehouse, Room 149-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Barker: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2301 by House Committee on Judiciary 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2301 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2301 would authorize the House Committee on Judiciary to meet when the Kansas 

Legislature is not in session for the purpose of judicial nominations under authority of Section 5 

of Article 3 of the Kansas Constitution. 

 

 According to Legislative Administrative Services, for each day that the House Committee 

on Judiciary would meet under provisions of HB 2301, expenditures of $10,266 from the State 

General Fund would be required.  This estimate includes $9,516 for travel and subsistence 

expenditures, $450 for employer fringe benefit costs, and $300 for a committee assistant.  The 

number of days that the committee would meet is not known.  Any fiscal effect associated with 

HB 2301 is not reflected in The FY 2016 Governor’s Budget Report. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Karen Clowers, LAS 

 


